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Vision & Mission
“Gathered in the love of God, we connect and serve.”

Central Lutheran Church exists to make disciples:

people who are passionate about following Jesus and

living their faith each and every day.
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Ash Wednesday Service
Feb. 14, 2024 @ 6:00 PM

Service of Holy Communion with
imposition of Ashes. 

Guest Preacher: Pr Corrine Haulotte
from the Lutheran Campus Center

Ashes will be available all day for
anyone not able to join us for the

evening service.

Central Lutheran Church 
Annual Meeting- Feb 11, 2024 @ 11:30

AM
(following second service)

Join us in person in Grace Hall or via Zoom
using the following link:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83858545757

A MESSAGE FROM OUR
DIRECTING PASTOR
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contact: 507.452.5156 or 608.330.0715

prshort@centrallutheranchurch.org

Brothers and Sisters in Christ;
The month of February brings with it two significant events within the life of the
church. The first will be on Feb 11th when members of Central Lutheran we will
gather for our annual meeting. Annual meetings may not be something everyone
looks forward to, yet they are important in the life of the church as we gather to
affirm who we are as the body of Christ in this place. Like most annual meetings
you will receive reports about all we accomplished in the past year. You will hear
about where we stand financially and you will be asked to approve a budget for
the coming year. This year you will also hear about plans for our future as we
begin to consider what it means to be church together, to worship together and
to serve together in the decades to come.

The other event in the life of the church universal will take place just a few days
later on Feb 14th when we will gather for our Ash Wednesday service as we
move into the season of Lent. Just a few weeks ago we waited and watched
throughout the season of Advent for the arrival of the promised Savior as the
prophets had told us. As we entered into the Season of Epiphany, we celebrated
the arrival of the Light into the world hearing stories of Jesus baptism, calling of
his disciples and of the beginning of his ministry on earth. On Ash Wednesday
we will enter into the season of Lent, a time of reflection hearing the stories from
the end of Jesus ministry on earth. There we will encounter the struggle between
the earthly kingdom and the heavenly kingdom which will result in the death of
Jesus on the cross. But that is not the end as we gather to celebrate Christ’s
resurrection from the dead on Easter morning just as he promised. So I invite
you join us for these two significant events within the life of the church universal
and in the life of Central Lutheran.
Pr. Michael



A MESSAGE FROM OUR
ASSOCIATE PASTOR
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prmassa@centrallutheranchurch.org

A MESSAGE FROM OUR
DIRECTING PASTOR

Dear Church Family,
This month I had the great opportunity to go to New Orleans for a youth ministry
conference. I am attending the “Extravaganza” conference, where youth ministry
leaders from around the ELCA church gather to learn from one another about best
practices and new ideas. This year’s conference also has the joy to host many
excited leaders who will be bringing their high school-aged youth to New Orleans in
just 7 short months for the National Youth Gathering. To say that the air is electric
would be an understatement. Everyone is excited to be having the gathering again,
after the last one three years ago, was cancelled due to the pandemic.
  One of the reasons that people are excited is because it’s been six years since
thousands of Lutheran youths have gathered to deepen their faith in new, exciting
and fun ways. Another reason is because of a word that has been coming back to me
over and over again the last month. That word is renew. The youth gathering leaders
have taken the opportunity over the last few years to renew what was needed about
this gathering. They pivoted in some ways to ways that fit better with what the
students needed. They have trust in what God called them into and trusted in the
Holy Spirit to guide their decision-making process.
    As I think about this national youth gathering, I think about how we can all glean
from renewal in our lives. Renewal of word. Renewal of hearts, hand, and mind.
Renewal of soul. Renewing means allowing yourself to feel hope, to be loved, to love
others in a gracious flow of that comes from our triune God. Renewal is not just about
finding new things or new ways of doing things, it’s also about remembering, noticing,
and seeing what is already around you.
    When we think about renewal in our lives, we must also remember that sometimes
we just have to look at things from a different perspective to see what is already
there. When we think about renewal in our faith lives, it’s important to remember that
the Holy Spirit is already there, working in your life. God is already at work in your life.
Jesus is at work in your life offering grace, comfort, and love. Sometimes this renewal
is us just changing the way we look at things, knowing our God doesn’t change.
   In the bleakness of winter, it is easy to cuddle down to comfort. It’s easy to stay
where it’s comfortable in life. Let us seek out God in our lives. The God that is
already there, already waiting for us to change our perspective and gain renewal in
our lives.
     On a different note- During Epiphany services, we picked “star words” to lead and
guide us this year in our faith. I’d love to hear any “star word” stories you may have. If
you would still like to pick one, stop by the church!

Blessing to you this month,

Pastor Kristen Massa



A MESSAGE FROM OUR WORSHIP,
MUSIC & ARTS DIRECTOR
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contact:507.452.5156

aeheukeshoven@centrallutheranchurch.org

Praise him with tambourine and dance; praise him with strings and pipe! Psalm 150:4

Hendrickson 30th Anniversary Recital Series At the end of last month’s newsletter article, I
mentioned we were planning to invite area organists to perform short recitals throughout the year
in celebration of 30 years of praising God through music.

Response to my invitation was truly humbling. Some of the finest organists in our region have
agreed to share their talents. The recitals will take place on Wednesdays from noon to 1 pm
throughout 2024 in the Sanctuary and will be free and open to all. Proceeds from a freewill
donation will go to support the Organ Renovation Fund.

February 21 – Alexander Meszler is an organist dedicated to interdisciplinary performance and
research. He serves as College Organist and Assistant Professor of Music at Luther College.

April 17 – Andrew Beine is in his final semester at Immaculate Heart of Mary Seminary in
Winona. He is a multi-instrumentalist playing trumpet, guitar, and singing in addition to his
outstanding organ skills.

June 19 – Noah Carlson grew up playing music in his hometown of Houston, Minnesota. Many at
Central have heard Noah play as he has served as a substitute organist on several occasions.
Noah is currently an organist at St. Barnabus Lutheran Church in Plymouth, MN.

July 17 – Sue Walby is Director of Music and Organist at First Presbyterian Church in La Crosse.  
She grew up in a small, rural Lutheran congregation where she had the opportunity to accompany
singing for many groups. Sue holds a degree in piano performance/pedagogy from Lawrence
University.

August 21 – Daniel Lewis is a graduate of Winona State University. He has worked as a church
musician in Owatonna and Winona. Dan is currently organist for St. Martin’s Lutheran Church in
Winona.

September 18 – Sebastián Modarelli studied at the National Conservatory of Music in his native
Buenos Aires, Argentina, earning his degree as salutatorian of his class. He currently serves as
Music Director and Organist at the Co-Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist in Rochester.

October 16 – John Stender is the Director of Music at First Presbyterian Church in Rochester. He
holds degrees in Organ and Sacred Music from Luther College and the Jacobs School of Music at
Indiana University.

November 20 – A. Eric Heukeshoven is a composer and multi-instrumentalist who currently
serves as Director of Worship, Music &amp; Arts at Central Lutheran in Winona.

December 18 – Scott Turkington will be familiar to all who have attended our Messiah Sing-In the
past two years. Scott is an organist and choirmaster for the Shrine of Our Lady of Guadalupe in
La Crosse.

Please mark your calendar now … you won’t want to miss any of these performances!
Blessings, always.

A. Eric Heukeshoven



Page 5



Last night I folded a huge load of laundry.

Often, when doing household chores, I listen to the news, a podcast, music, maybe
even an old tv show I love. This time, though, I resisted the urge to grab for my phone
and folded in silence. I found this allowed me to reflect upon the generosity of so many.
You see, I was folding cloth napkins, towels, rags, and washcloths from the LCC. I’d put
off the task for so long that I had to fold nearly every single napkin we have. And, let me
tell you, we have a lot of cloth napkins!

As I shook out the florals, checked patterns, and solid colored cloths, lining up the
corners, and folding square after square after square, I wondered once again who
shared this abundance with us. I know where some of our napkins came from— that
dear woman, Connie Larson. (Thank you, Connie!) But, the rest? I still don’t know the
secret angel who left a basket of folded, homemade cloth napkins on the steps outside
my office door years ago. The gift came at a time in which students were focusing even
more on care of God’s creation— timely, unexpected, and mysterious.

The stack of napkins placed carefully back in the basket sat precariously high before I
started on the dish towels. I realized then that I’d purchased only four of the many
towels we have. Two red towels came from Laura Loos (a member at Faith in Winona),
after she brought dinner nine, or ten years ago, and noticed we needed a couple new
towels. Large, cotton white towels came from Jeff Franko after we ran out of towels last
year following our Donor Dinner. (I’d put off the laundry task then, too, to be honest.)
Even many of our washcloths and rags were gifts from people when we remodeled our
space to include the kitchen in 2016.

Yes, last night I folded a huge load of laundry, and the silent, repetitive task left me filled
with such gratitude and awe. So many of you are folded into our story at the LCC, from
gifts of cloth to dinners, prayer shawls and quilts, monetary gifts, spoken prayers,
volunteering with mailings and other events, to serving on committees, the board, and
so many other countless ways. Thank you, dear ones. And, the next time you fold
laundry, remember the gift that you are to our students and wider community. Your love
reaches far and wide, inspired by the one who clothes us with grace every day.

Peace,
Pastor Corrine Haulotte
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The book group will meet on Thursday, February 1st at 10:00 AM in Grace Hall. We will bring a
favorite book or discuss our favorite author. Please bring ideas for future books to read. All are
welcome.

UPCOMING EVENTS
The Child Care Center at Central is in need of a
special style of bib for their toddlers and has asked
the Central Quilters for help. There is a specific
pattern that works very well for protecting the
toddlers’ clothing. They need 200 bibs! We’re looking
for volunteers to sew some of these bibs at home.
Quilters will supply the pattern, material and
instructions. It’s a fun project! If you would like to
help the Quilters with this project, or would like more
information, please call Gloria Freiheit at 
(507) 450-5132. 

Looking for Volunteers to Sew

Sundays during Lent (starting Feb 18)at
9:30, we will be exploring a video series
called ‘Making Sense of the Cross’.  We will
also have a time of discussion on
Wednesday nights @ 5:30pm during Lent
starting on Wed. Feb 21.   

This is one which Central did many years
ago but it reflects on a timeless question
about the cross and it’s meaning especially
during the Lenten season. 

 

‘Making Sense of the Cross’ invites readers to “listen in” on an  open
conversation about the cross. Throughout the conversation, readers
are encouraged to think about and experience the cross and its
meaning for their lives.

Please come and join in the conversation as we walk together trying to
make sense of the Cross in our life.

Central Lutheran Book Group

Adult Ed for Lent
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WIN
NICARAGUA

GET READY TO WELCOME JAZMINA AND JULIO!
Last summer WIN committed to sponsoring
Jazmina Penado and Julio Maranda from
Nicaragua. This couple is coming as part of the
Parole Program available to people in Cuba, Haiti,
Nicaragua, Venezuela, and Ukraine. They are
preapproved and vetted in their home country
before travelling to the U.S.. As part of this
program they need to pay their airfare to travel to
an entry point within the interior of the U.S. rather
than a border town. This is intended to slow down
the crisis at the border. A feature of this program
is that they will be able to apply for a work permit
within days of arriving, so they should not have to
wait so long to be allowed to work. They will both
have some knowledge of English and our culture,
as they were exchange students to the U.S. when
they were students thirty years ago. When we
committed to sponsoring them we had no idea
when they would be allowed to come. We were
told it could be a month, or a year, or more. We
now know they will be arriving on February 22nd!

If would like to help WIN welcome Jazmina and
Julio and help get them set up in an apartment,
please contact Judy Davis, Denise Bernatz, or
Pastor Mike. Also, we are looking for a safe,
reasonably priced one bedroom apartment for
them. If you have a rental that’s available, or
coming available by March or April, or know of one
we should check out, please let Judy, Denise, or
Pastor Mike know. We ask for prayers for safe
travels and a smooth transition for Jazmina and
Julio.

CHILI LUNCH
Edelber, Alex, Veronica, Jeronimo and the WIN
volunteers had so much fun providing the Chili

Lunch at church on January 14th. Several friends
from the Church of the Brethren in Lewiston

provided cornbread and dessert bars. The people
who attended on that cold, cold Sunday had warm

and generous hearts. The free will offering generated
close to $600 for the Winona Immigration Network.

 If you missed Central’s Chili Lunch you are not
totally out of luck. You can visit our friends at Faith

Lutheran Church for a Chili Lunch on Sunday,
February 4th, starting at 11:30. Edelber, Alex,

Veronica, and Jeronimo would like to make
empanadas for us sometime in the future. We will

start planning that fun event. Watch for information
about it as it becomes available.  

Alex, Veronica, and Jeronimo are settling in and experiencing their first Minnesota winter. The whole family
went sledding with new friends on the first “snow day” of the school year. Jeronimo is attending the Winona

Middle School. Alex and Veronica go to English class 4 days a week for 2 hours a day. They are working with an
attorney to apply for asylum status and their Work Authorization Document. They are very anxious to work, but

the way the immigration system works they will realistically not be able to be employed for about 8 months.
They would like odd jobs for donations to WIN as they are so grateful for the help we are giving them.
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FEAST

COMMUNITY
Game Day

Check Your Heart

Page 9

Our January Game Day did not start out as planned
since we had to postpone it a week due to inclement
weather but we’re hoping for better conditions in the
future.  February Game Day will be on Feb. 9th from

1:00 to 3:00pm.. Remember- bring your favorite game
(if you’d like) and a snack to share; open to all adults. 

If you need a ride to Central, contact the church
 (507) 452-5156, by Thursday, Feb. 8, before 4:30 PM.

  The FEAST is off and running into the second half of our meal season! A few things to remember:
If there is no school, there will be no FEAST
If there is bad weather and school was in session, please listen to local radio, or check the church
Facebook page or call the church 507-452-5156

Please consider sharing the gift of your time with this ministry. Cooks are needed! If you can volunteer to
cook, please call Pam Davick at 507-459-2806.
If you are interested in other volunteer jobs, please call Laurie Laib at 507-458-3194.

February Menu:
February 7: cook- Tami Lubinski- Turkey, mashed potatoes and gravy, dessert
February 14: cooks- Melissa Fogarty and Cheri Tuxen
February 21: cooks- CLC Staff
February 28: cook- Cindy Welke

Menus and cooks subject to change, please check Sunday slideshows and Central Currents for most recent
information.

February is American Heart Month, a time when all people- especially women- are
encouraged to focus on their cardiovascular health. This Heart Month, the Division for
Heart Disease and Stroke Prevention (DHDSP) is encouraging women to listen to their

hearts and speak up for their health. -CDC
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COUNCIL REPORT: DECEMBER 12, 2023COUNCIL REPORT: DECEMBER 12, 2023
PRESENT:Pastor Short, Pastor Massa, Steve Ringlien, Tim Laib, Jeremy Johnson,
Scott Mlynczak, Myrna Olson

ABSENT:  Mark Boysen, Kati Stoltman

Steve called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Jeremy opened with devotions. Steve
will have devotions in January.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Scott moved, Jeremy seconded, carried to approve the agenda.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Tim moved, Jeremy seconded, carried to approve the November 14, 2023, minutes.

TREASURER’S REPORT
Mark provided the following November financial report:

November 2023 Central Lutheran Church Financial Report
Operating Fund

Monthly Income fell short of Budget by -$15,413 and short of expenditures by
-$33,981. 

 

Church
Council

Past President
Jeremy Johnson

President
Steve Ringlien

President Elect
Kati Stoltman

Treasurer
Mark Boysen

Secretary
Myrna Olson

At Large
Scott Mlynczak

At Large
Tim Laib
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Monthly Budget
Diff vs
Budget

Income

Expenses

Gain/Loss

$35,936 $51,349 $15,413

$69,917 $51,479 $18,438

$33,981 $130 $34,111

Variations in expenses were:
Furnace $1,513.54 
Front Steps $6,475.00
Messiah Musical Event – $5,183.48
YTD we have income minus expenses of -$81,846.  Budgets loss for the same time
period is -$79,088.  We are falling behind the giving budget but making up for that by
having lower than budgeted expenses.  

Gain/Loss

Expenses

Income

YTD YTD Budget
YTD Diff vs

Budget

$450,087 $495,818.00 $45,731

$531,934 $574,906.00 $42,972

$81,846 $79,008 $160,934

Child Care
YTD gain of $44,833 and fund balance of $124,514.  They’re doing ok for the year.  

I’m not worried about them. 



COUNCIL REPORT CONTINUEDCOUNCIL REPORT CONTINUEDChurch
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Child care

Income

Expenses

Gain/Loss

Nov ‘23 Child Care YTD

$60,492 Income $730,274.45

$60,485 Expenses $685,434.57

$7 Gain/Loss $44,840

Steve noted that the Operating Fund Gain/Loss monthly amount should be ($33,851)
and the YTD Gain/Loss amount should be ($2,759).  

With these corrections, Jeremy moved, Tim seconded, carried to approve the
Treasurer’s Report.

OLD BUSINESS
Organ Refurbishment Fundraising
Plans continue with the creation of a committee for fundraising for the repairs of the organ.

Nominating Committee
Pastor Short informed the Council that the Nominating Committee continues to meet to
provide candidates for the positions of President Elect, Secretary, At-Large, Foundation,
and Nominating Committee.  These positions will be presented at the Annual Meeting.

NEW BUSINESS
The Council will be preparing food for the Feast on January 31.  Menu choice will be
decided at the next meeting.

LCC Meal
The Council will be preparing the meal for the Lutheran Campus Center on February 18,
2024.

STAFF REPORTS
Staff reports were reviewed.
·Pastors continue with Confirmation classes for the youth
·Fundraising with the youth groups 
·Planning for an all church inside BBQ with games and lunch on January 28.
·Child Care Center has 64 children enrolled serving 50 families
·Confirmation students to go caroling at assisted living centers on December 13
·Messiah Sing-In was held on December 2
·Child Care Center has 64 children enrolled serving 50 families

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Committee reports were reviewed.
·Worship and Welcome planning CLC Social event 
·CLC Youth Committee is planning ice skating on February 25
·Chicken Q carry out with Steak Shop on January 16 for youth fundraising
·Serve Sunday will begin in January for children youth and family with a focus on family
serving
·Cinnamon rolls will be served once a month by the youth to be used as a fundraiser for
the National Youth Gathering
Tim moved, Scott seconded, carried to approve the staff and committee reports.
The next meeting will be January 9, 2024, at 6:30 P.M.

Minutes taken
by Myrna Olson



FINANCIAL
REPORT

Designated Gifts in December

December 2023
Total Income:     $94,549.28
Total Expenses:  $35,182.49 

Offering Goal: January $27,551.49
Thank you for your support of Central’s Ministry
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Gifts in memory or honor of someone Memorials December 14, 2023 through January 15, 2024

UDESIGNATED
Memory of Gerald Goede

Given by His Family

Memory of Maynard Rustad
Given by Conway & Beth Elton

Memory of Mary Hagen
Given by James & Jane Palmer, Kim &

Darcy O’laughlin, Conway & Beth Elton,
Michael & Jane Voelker, John & Beverly
Kieper, Kathy Hovell, Daniel & Suzanne
Parker, Terry Westby, Dennis & Karen
Cleveland, Eric Pawlowski, Paul & Lori
Ness, Myrna Olson, Robert & Dorothy
Stoskopf, Gerald & Kathleen Ranallo,

Denise Wendt, Don & Joni Klagge, Nancy
Hyllan, Tom & Chris Wilmot, Bonnie

Retzinger, John & Patricia Ferden, Dwight
& Gay Casper

QUILTERS
Memory of Janice Brown

Given by Cindy Welke, Carol
& Rich Kramer, Don & Donna
Peterson, Joanne Anderson,

Carolyn Larson, Dale &
Susan Krageschmidt, Sue

Vandervolt, Rich & Eugenia
Moe

FEAST
Memory of Janice Brown

Given by Peggy Twait

Memory of David Green
Given by Carolyn Larson

Memory of Jerry Haessig
Given by Pat Haessig

Memory of Bev Spande
Given by Pat Haesigg

YOUTH
Memory of Janice Brown

Given by Judy Benson

Memory of Mary Hagen
Given by Maryann Severson

ORGAN FUND
Memory of Janice Brown

Given by Mia Martin

Memory of Mary Hagen
Given by Mia MartinTHRIVENT CHOICE DOLLARS

Church: Paul & Lori Ness
Childcare: Steve Everson, Donna

Peterson

Building Maintenance Fund          $898.00
Emergency Assist Fund                $1,187.43
Quilters                                             $1,744.00
WELCA                                              $3,625.00
Funeral Fund                                     $480.60
WIN                                                   $3,3137.43
WVS Food Shelf                                $ 618.00
Music & Arts                                          $35.00
Flower Fund                                     $1,755.00
Organ Fund                                       $1,625.58
Youth Fund                                      $5,120.00
Youth Mission Trip                        $2,033.00
Sunday School                                        $6.00
FEAST                                                 $1,213.55
Memorials                                        $2,120.00
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What’s Coming Up

Contact Us
507.452.5156

office@centrallutheranchurch.org

centrallutheranchurch.org

259 W. Wabasha St. 
Winona, MN 55987 

Feb 9 - Family Game Day 
Feb 11- Annual Meeting

Feb 14 - Ash Wednesday Services
Feb 21 &  28 - Lenten conversation

Feb 25 -  Family Skating
@ Valley Oaks Pavilion


